# WHAT'S GOING ON AT CDHS?

# **Young Enterprise**

We are Castle Douglas High School's new Young Enterprise team, Marbliss! We are a team of 19 S6 students and look forward to working together to hopefully produce a successful product! And we are going to be producing a series of unique marbled products, which include mugs, wine and champagne glasses! Throughout the winter we will be selling our products at Christmas fairs and markets, including the following:

- Castle Douglas High School Fair- 29<sup>th</sup> of November
- Dumfries Christmas Fair- 19th / 20th of November
- Threave Gardens Christmas Fair-date TBC
- Tesco's date TBC

We will also hopefully be at more events... so keep up to date with our social media accounts!

Please give us a like and follow us on:

Instagram @marbliss\_

Facebook - Marbliss







#### Wider Achievement

Well done to Orla Montgomery in \$3 who has been playing Cricket for Scotland u17 Wildcat cricket squad for the last two years and has now been selected to train with the national performance skill set.

Joe Strain in \$6 has been asked to train and play rugby for Glasgow Warriors under 20s. This week he will be involved in playing against Edinburgh and Cardiff in the near future.

Well done to Tessa Nicholson and Kitty McClure who won the Future Chef competition in school and will now progress to the regional finals on the 20<sup>th</sup> of November. We wish them all the best.



## **\$1 Baking Club**

Miss McClurg recently started a Baking Club for \$1 pupils. The club has proven to be very popular with the 20 available places being snapped up very quickly. Last week pupils were making cookies and Kirsty Reid in \$6 who is helping with the club praised the pupils for their attention to detail and eagerness.

If you have a wider achievement success you would like to share please contact us on the email address at the bottom of the page.

Contact Us: Website - <a href="http://www.cdhs.info/">http://www.cdhs.info/</a> Telephone: 01556 502821 Email: gw08officecastle2@ea.dumgal.sch.uk

Find us on Facebook @cdhighschool

# PAGE 2

### Remembrance Assembly

The 11<sup>th</sup> of November 2018 marked the 100 year centenary since the end of the First World War. Castle Douglas High School pupils and staff came together last Friday to remember and thank those for their contribution to the war effort. In an assembly led by Heads of House Alex Livingston, Monica Ross and Isla Davies we paid thanks to everyone who made a contribution during 1914-1918.

The assembly finished with two pupils from each year group laying a wreath on behalf of their year group. A massive Poppy created by Miss Connelly and signed by hundreds of pupils and staff was then laid. Thank you to Mr Cathro's S3 History class who made the WW1 style graveyard for the assembly.





#### **Halloween Disco**

On the 1<sup>st</sup> of November we held a disco for S1-S3 pupils and P7 pupils from our cluster Primaries. The disco was well attended over 150 pupils attending. S6 pupils were responsible for arranging the disco and their choice of music, games and refreshments were positively received.







Dates for your diary

16th November - All S3 pupils to attend 'Do The Right Thing' event in school.

19th November – National 3, 4 and 5 Reports are to be issued

22<sup>nd</sup> November - Martin Stewart Author Visit for S5 English Pupils

23rd November – Senior School English Department visit to Scottish Parliament

29th November – Christmas Fayre 6pm-8.30pm

Contact Us: Website - <a href="http://www.cdhs.info/">http://www.cdhs.info/</a> Telephone: 01556 502821 Email: gw08officecastle2@ea.dumgal.sch.uk

Find us on Facebook @cdhighschool